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NOVEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

I hope you and your family are enjoying this wonderful autumn weather.  The children are certainly benefiting from being outside during their breaks and taking part in their Daily Mile in lovely sunshine.  We have a busy term ahead and during November East Renfrewshire Council Education Department will be carrying out a Mearns Castle Cluster Schools Review, focusing on Transition.
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Well done to:

· Our Mearns Primary Team comprising Euan Inglis P7.27, Ross Inglis P3.9, Jack Olverman P7.27 and Harrison Jack P5.17 who took part in the finals of the Scottish Schools Autumn Dual Slalom which took place at Snowzone, Braehead at the end of October.  There were teams from schools all over Scotland taking part in the finals.  The boys all skied really well and enjoyed the experience of skiing on snow.  They narrowly missed out on medals but had a great day’s experience!  The boys will go on to compete in the indoor skier/ boarder cross event at end of November.  We wish them luck!
Thanks go to the parents who were involved in the organisation of these events in respect of our pupils and for their help on the day.  
· Brooke McClure P4.13 was a finalist in the McTaggart and Meikle “Draw a Swimmer,” competition and she won £100 of Greaves’ Sports vouchers.

Thanks to:
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· All the staff and pupils for their fantastic efforts in supporting Macmillan Cancer Coffee Break.  The sum of £1,769.98 was raised and has been sent to the Charity.
Staff News

Karen Cumming, Depute Head Teacher has been asked by the Education Authority to take up an acting Head Teacher post in Braidbar Primary School.  Karen has been supporting as a Depute Head Teacher at Neilston Primary School since the start of the session and currently we have Angela O’Connor and Jo McGregor as Acting Deputes for P6/P7.  
School Holiday Lists
 

Please click on the link below to view school holiday arrangements for this session and 2017-2018.
 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Mearns/information/school-holiday-arrangements/
Adverse Weather

We have been fortunate to have had a couple of milder winters but would remind you of the strategies in place should we experience severe weather.  East Renfrewshire Schools will only be closed in extreme circumstances.

· If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the first instance by text message.  Please ensure that we have a current mobile phone number on our records for this purpose.  
· The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as possible.  You cannot reply to this message.

· Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited number of external phone lines.

· Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.
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Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on the East Renfrewshire and school website and updates posted on Twitter.

· The provision to continue learning for the children will be provided on GLOW and details will be placed on the school website.

Information will be placed on the East Renfrewshire Council website also.

Please ensure that your child has an appropriate outdoor jacket and footwear for wet and cold weather.  Only if the weather is particularly wet or windy, will children will be kept indoors at intervals.

Traffic Management

I would remind parents and carers of the need for consideration of other people/drivers in the car park.  As previously advised, entry to school is staggered for children in an effort to try and reduce the inevitable congestion in the car parks, particularly in wet weather, but common sense and courtesy to others must prevail.
Rights Respecting Schools 

During November we will be looking at the following rights:

Article 11: Governments should take steps to stop children being taken out of their country illegally.

Article 12: Children have the right to say what they think should happen when adults are making decisions that affect them and to have their opinions taken into account.

Article 13: Children have the right to get and share information, as long as it is not damaging to them or others.
The Avenue, Newton Mearns Shopping Centre

The Avenue in Newton Mearns is keen to link with local schools and ensure that children and families benefit from the free activities they provide.  Information can be found on:
www.avenueshopping.co.uk/whats-on/events
Easy Fundraising

We have 6 supporters who are using Easy Fundraising and the sum of £22 has been raised by them shopping online through the Easy Fundraising site.  Thank you to those parents and we hope that more will consider signing up.  For information go to:

www.easyfundraising.org.uk 
Committees
This session many of our pupils will be involved in a variety of different committees to support our School Improvement Plan.  These include: Pupil Council, Global Citizens’, Junior Road Safety Officers, Sports Council and Peer Mediators.  You will find a brief description of the aims of these committees below:
Pupil Council aim to:

· listen to all pupils in school and represent their needs at council meetings 

· help with fundraising events 

· share ideas with pupils and teachers in school 

· help make important decisions 

· work together as a team

Sports Council aim to:
· promote participation in sporting activities across the school
· organise and promote the use of playground equipment
Peer Mediation Group aim to:
· offer mediation sessions for friends who have had a disagreement in the playground
Global Citizens Committee aim to:
· explore and take action towards the UNICEF  Global Sustainable  Development Goals
· retain Rights Respecting School and ECO Schools accreditation
The Junior Road Saftety Officers’ Team will be looking at re-launching the Park and Stride initiative and hope that this will be a popular way to come to school.  They are also being trained over the coming weeks to manage a 'Travel Tracker' where the JRSO reps will record how pupils travel to school digitally.
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As part of ‘Road Safety Week’, the JRSO team are highlighting the #brakepledge, as seen above.

They will be visiting assemblies, talking about road safety and showing the website which has activity sheets and information for you to download.

It would be great if you could remind your child about being safe when road crossing and using seat belts when in a car and to show your children safe driving habits and encourage more walking to school where possible.

It is valuable for children to see that everyone has a responsibility to stay safe on the roads and to look after our planet.

If you would like more information or to print activity sheets please use the link below and use the password:      brakepledge

http://www.roadsafetyweek.org.uk/run-schools-activities
Thank you for your support.
Poppyscotland
Poppyscotland provides life-changing support to our Armed Forces community.  They reach out to those who have served, those still serving and their families at times of crisis and need by offering vital, practical advice, assistance and funding.  Members of our Pupil Council will visit each of the classes between Monday and Wednesday of next week with poppies and collection tins.  If your child would like a poppy then we would ask them to make a small donation towards this charity.

Flags Flying High

We are proudly flying our 5th Green Flag Award and are awaiting delivery of a new flag, following the International School Award mentioned in our previous newsletter.

Extra-curricular Clubs

An increasing number of pupils are requesting for a phone call home to remind parents of an after school club.  Phone calls of this kind will not be made unless in exceptional circumstances.  Please refer to your letter, previously issued, for your child’s club or refer to our school website.

PTA NEWS

We are delighted to have a new committee set up with shared roles this year and this seems to be working very well.

 

P1 Party Night

The P1 party night which was held early in September was a great success and Kidnetics did a great job in keeping all of the children involved.  It was lovely to see parents and children getting to know each other and forging friendships.  The PTA made a profit of £97 from this event and leftover drinks and snacks were put to use at the Halloween Discos.

 
Halloween Discos
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The discos were held on Friday, 28 October and what a great night it turned out to be!  Well done to all the children (and the adult helpers) for their amazing costumes. There were some really scary ones this year!  Ryan from Kidnetics was fabulous and kept the children well entertained. 

Thank you so much to all the parent helpers who gave up their Friday night to help. We really couldn’t have done it without you!

 

In total, we made an amazing £949.23 profit from the disco, so thank you to all who supported us.

PTA Ladies Night

Our Ladies Night is on Friday, 11 November from 7:30pm – 12midnight and is being held in the Boathouse at Rouken Glen Park. The response to this event has been huge and the event is sold out.

If you have been lucky enough to get a ticket, you have a treat ahead of you!

Remember the night is ‘BYOB’ so remember to bring your favourite tipple with you. The ticket also includes canapés, which will also be served throughout the night.
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We have stalls selling jewellery, clothes, beauty products, chocolate, cards etc and there will be a raffle, with the PTA contributing £100 towards the star prize.  The stalls will be staying until about 10:30pm and then it will be dancing until our carriages arrive at midnight. 

St Andrew’s Day

‘Wear Something Tartan Day’ will take place on St Andrew’s Day, Wednesday 30 November 2016.   Please bring a donation for the PTA.
 

Christmas Fayre

We are also getting ready for our next big event, which again we would ask you to support us with.  The Fayre will be held in school on Saturday, 3 December from 12 noon to 3pm and again we have an abundance of fantastic stalls selling everything from gifts and jewellery to food - a perfect way to do a bit of Christmas shopping all under the one roof!  Santa Claus will be making an appearance and this can be booked on the day.

We will be looking for helpers at the Fayre – the more the merrier.  If you can spare any time on the Friday evening or on the Saturday to help, then please e-mail the PTA: 

mearnsprimarypta@yahoo.com
We are also looking for donations of good quality gifts and toys for the children and adult tombolas and also raffle prizes.  These can be handed into the school office week, commencing Monday 28 November.

 

PTA School Commitments 2016-2017

As you know, the PTA is a charitable organisation and its purpose is to raise money which will go directly back into Mearns Primary to benefit all children.  It was unfortunately decided that the PTA would not be doing the Cauliflower Christmas cards again this year, so we apologise if you were looking forward to them.

 

Below is a list of the requests from teachers which the PTA has agreed so far this year:
· Spelling Boxes – all items purchased by PTA. 

· Umbrellas for the playground – 50 have been purchased for use when the children are taking part in outdoor learning.

· Outdoor Classroom – The PTA have agreed to contribute £6,000 towards the erection of an outdoor classroom in the playground.  It is hoped that a lottery fund application will be successful in funding the balance of the cost of this worthwhile project.  This project is in the early stages and we will keep you informed.
· Clavinova Digital Piano – The PTA have agreed to fund a new Clavinova for the school’s use.
· Vikingar – We are again subsidising this trip for the P4’s.

· P5 Burns Night – the PTA will assist with helpers on this evening (more info to follow) and supply tablet.
 

If you would like to join the PTA or apply for an East Renfrewshire disclosure to allow you to help at future events, then please contact the PTA on mearnsprimarypta@yahoo.com.

 

 
Nursery News
The nursery and school newsletters are now one.  This allows news to be shared to the whole school community.
Snacks
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Please remember that the children’s snack boxes should be clearly labelled with their name on it and should only contain fruit or vegetables.  There should be no nuts or seeds in nursery snacks (or indeed school snacks) as we have children with allergies in both the nursery and school.
Consultation Update
An action point in our Improvement Plan is to add a “You said, we did” section to our newsletter.
	You Said ….
	We Did ….

	What can you do to improve the issues of congestion in the car parks?
	We have raised the profile of our Junior Road Safety Officers, who are promoting a travel tracker initiative.

	What can you do to encourage our children to eat healthily and choose hot meals?
	We have had the cafeteria upgraded to make it more attractive and conducive to pupils for eating lunches.

	What can you do to assist parents in understanding the school improvement planning process?
	We have created a display in the Street area in a parent friendly format

	What can you do to encourage teachers to support

Evening  PTA events?


	We are working in partnership with the PTA to look at the timing of these events to allow staff to attend and support the activities.

	What can you do to help parents give more support to children with their homework at home?


	Numeracy and literacy packs have been made up to assist parents in supporting children at home.  A group of parents are assisting with the issuing of these packs which are available from the library between 2.45pm and 3pm from Monday to Thursday and can be borrowed for a 2 week period.


Dates for Diaries

· Parents’ Evenings

Parents’ Evenings will take place on Tuesday 8 and Thursday 10 November 2016 from 3.30pm to 6.30pm each day.  Appointments should have been made through our on-line booking system.  Please contact the school office if you have not booked.
· Rag Bag Collection

The next collection will take place on Friday 11 November 2016.   Bags will be issued shortly.  Please remember – clothes, shoes & handbags only.
· The next Parent Council Meeting will take place in school on Monday, 14 November 2016 at 6.45pm in the Conference Room and a PTA meeting will also take place in school that evening starting at 7pm.  The PTA are holding an earlier meeting on Monday 7 November at 7pm to discuss the Christmas Fayre.
· As previously mentioned, ‘Wear Something Tartan Day’ will take place on St Andrew’s Day, Wednesday 30 November 2016.  Please bring a donation for the PTA.

December Events
Our calendar of events has been drawn up for December and is attached to this newsletter for your information.  Please keep handy for reference.  More information on the various events will follow.
Children can come to school dressed in party clothes on the day of their Christmas Party.  

All children should wear full school uniform on the day of their Christmas Service and we would ask you to ensure that they have appropriate outer clothing and footwear for walking to the Church.

Information, regular updates and blogs can be found on our school website:

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
and on our Mearns Primary Twitter account:
@Mearns_Primary
Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

Web: 

www.ea-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns/
Twitter: 
@Mearns_Primary

Phone:

0141 570 7220

December Events 2016
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Venue

	Saturday 3 December
	PTA Christmas Fayre
	12pm – 3pm
	The Street

	Monday 5 December
	Nursery 
Nativities
	11am and
2pm
	The Street
Ticket information to follow

	Wednesday 7 December
	P1 – P7 Christmas Lunch
	12.35pm
	The Street
More information to follow

	Thursday 8 December
	Winter Concert
	7pm
	The Street
Ticket information to follow

	Wednesday 14 December
	P4 - P5 Church Service
	9.40am – 

10.10am
	Newton Mearns Parish Church

Parents are welcome to attend

	Wednesday 14 December
	P1 – P3 Nativity
	2pm – 3pm and
6.30pm – 7.30pm
	The Street

	Friday 16 December
	P6 – P7 Church Service
	9.40am – 10.10am
	Newton Mearns Parish Church
Parents are welcome to attend

	Friday 16 December
	Nursery Parties
	Times tbc

	

	Saturday 17 December
	Festival of Choirs
	Time tbc
	Princes Square

Information to follow

	Monday 19 December
	P1 Christmas Party


	
	

	Monday 19 December
	P2 Christmas Party


	
	

	Tuesday 20 December
	P3 Christmas Party


	
	

	Tuesday 20 December
	P4 Christmas Party


	
	

	Tuesday 20 December
	P5 Christmas Party


	
	

	Wednesday 21 December 
	P6 Christmas Party


	
	

	Wednesday 21 December
	P7 Christmas Party


	
	

	Wednesday 21 December
	Early Closure
	2.30pm
	


